
 
 

Memo 
To: Governing Board for the Collegiate High School 
From:  Dr. Devin Stephenson, President 
Date: November 28, 2023 
Re: Collegiate High School Updates 
 
 
In accordance with Collegiate High School’s tradition of excellence, eighteen CHS students were inducted into 
the Phi Theta Kappa Honor Society at NWFSC on October 23. We celebrate Austin Bax, Ella Bax, Abby 
Buchholz, Thomas Caruthers, Jilian Clancy, Karissa Grant, Jackson Gwinnup, Lucas Maas, Helenmae Meyer, 
Anh Nguyen, Annie Nguyen, Allison Osti, Camille Peck, Chloe Radford, Zackary Radka, Savannah Smith, 
Timothy Wint, and Evan Yurack in their accomplishment of joining this elite society.  
 
CHS students were inducted into the National Honor Society on October 5. Congratulations to the following 
students for their achieving this national recognition for high academic achievement: Thomas Caruthers, Kathryn 
Conlan, Hannah Fletcher, Logan Godwin, Karissa Grant, Bryce Harper, Lily Harrison, Josephine Humphrey, 
Andrew Kostur, Lucas Maas, Anh Nguyen, Mercedes Privitera, Abbey Skala, Kayla Shirey, and Roy Thomas. 
 
Collegiate High School seniors conducted student-led conferences the week of October 30. These required 
conferences provide students with an opportunity to show their accomplishments to their parents. During these 
conferences, students also discuss in detail their graduation plans and Capstone project completion updates.  
 
NWFSC’s Cybersecurity Club competed in their first match on November 4 and finished in 5th place. A junior 
at CHS, Dane Bullock, and a freshman, Caelen Simpson, are proud members of this team.  
 
On November 14, Collegiate High School sponsored the first tailgate for families prior to the NWFSC’s Men’s 
Basketball game. Thank you to all who attended to support CHS and the Raiders 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


